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PROCEEDINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE HERBERT SMOLEN: This is a

- further hearing in the matter of the letter of

notification in connection with the Philaﬁelphia Electric
Company s #Hoodbouirne-Heaton 1iﬁe;‘ |

This morning's session has been reéefvéd for the
prés&ntation of the rebuttal testimony of Dr. Edward
Gelmann.

Are we ready to proéeed?

MR. BONMNEY: Yes, Your Honor. We have one
preliminary. During the crossg-examination of Dr. Bockman

the other day, the Office of Consumer Advocate made an on

the record data request for full citations to four

soientific studies that were discussed in Dr. Bockman's

testimony. We just wanted to indicate that we have
provided the réépcnse to the aﬁ‘thakrecérd daté‘requeét,
JGﬁﬁE’SMﬁnﬁN:\ That is noted for the recarﬁ.
Now, let's proceed. |
MR. WATSON: Your Honor, we call Dr. Edward

Gelmant.

Whereupon,

EDWARD PAUL GELMANN

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE SMOLEN: Please have a seat. Keeﬁ your volice

“up. State your full name and business address for the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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réaard‘

THE WITNESS: Edward Paul Gelmann, 3800 Res=rvoir
Road, N.W., Washington, DC 20007.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Watson.

DIRECT EXAMINATION
S BY MR. WATSON:

0. Dr. Gelmann, do you have before you a copy of &
document entitled Rebuttal TeStimény,nﬁ Dr. Edward‘
Gelmann, Philadelphia Electric Cémpany Rehuttal Statément
No. 3% | | |

ykn I do.

{Whereupon, the document was marked
as PECo Rebuttal Statement No. 3
for identification.) '

BY MR. WATSON:

Q. Do you have any corréctimns or additionévta
that document?

A. On page 15, line 14, a transcriétian error, the
second "that" should be a “to", téé,

JUDGE SMOLEN: What page was that again?

THE‘WXTNES§: Page 15, liné 14, Indicate "that
equsure £o:§cwer". |

JUDGE SMOLEM:V Yes, I found that one myseif.

Go ahead. | |

BY MR. WATSQN:‘

Q. Let me ask you to take a look at page 16, line

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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27. Conld you read that sentence and seé if there is
anything missing from that?

(Witness gerusing document.}

JUDGE SMOLEN: Are you saying "have" to “has"?

MR. WATSON: Yes. I think that, or “the effects
have", one or the other. It seems like there is
something left out.

| JUDGE SMOLEN: I think the verb modifies her work.

Is that what it meant to be? |

THE WITNESS:  "Either the effects of the
phenomenon™ have not been shown to occur in humans.

JUDGE SMOLEN:k Do you want to follow it up?

BY MR. WATSON: |

0. ﬁhiah one would you like?

A.  "The effecﬁ" is fine.

Q. "The effect™?

A. Yes.

Q. The effecta have not been shown to ogeur in
huméns?

A. In humans. |

Q. So after "and" add "the effeeté", is that
¢0rrectg Dr. Gelmann? |

A. Yes.

Q. Any other a&ditioné or corrections?

A.  No, sir.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY © (717) 761-7150
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Q. Dr. Gelmann, if I were to ask you while you are

on the stand under oath here today each of the questions

set forth in this doauhent.&ntitled‘Rebattal Testimony of |
Dr. Edward Gelmanﬁ,_would your answers be as set forth
therein? | \

A.  They would.

- MR. WATSON: Your ﬁanor,‘I péss ihe witness.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. Burket. | |

MS. BURKET: No questions, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr. Dillon. |

MR. DILLON: No gquestions, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Ms. McCloskey.

Ms.koCLOSKEY: Thank vou, Your Honor.

cacss&EXAmeamxoﬁ

BY MS. McCLOSKEY:

Q. Good morning, Dr. Gelmann. My name istanya
MéCibSkey'and Ijrepresent the foice‘cf Consumef}
Advocate.
| Dr. Gelmann; am I correct that you are testifyin§ 

here today as a specialist in medical oncology and

‘mélecuigr and cellular biology?

“As - Yes.

Q. And you are not testifying as an expert in

g electromagnetic fields or toxicology or epideniology,

correct?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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A. Well, my testimony pertains to the studies that

had térda with electromagnetic fields and cells and
organisms. ‘Buth am not a physicist, I aﬁ ﬁqt a
toxicologist or an epidemiologist. | |

0. Thank you. |

Would you agree that the purpose of your testimony

was limited to a review of the literature as to molecular ;

and cellular biology as it relates to the gquestion of

electromagnetic fields and cancer?

~A. The literature I have read is much broader thah
ﬁhat, but my opinions are restricted té oncology aﬂd
mciecular and cellular biology. |

 Q« Now, if ycﬂ could refer to page 22 of your

testimony, lines 24 through 27, you refer at the end cf

line 27 to other adverse health effects. Do vou see_thatTv

reference?
S Af_ Yes.

Q. And what are vou referring to when you state
other adversevheaith effects?

A. Any health effeéts that I would know of as a
nedical onaelogiét,’also being an internist; thatkis,}
havingkgpecialty boards in internal medicine.

0. And can you give us sc&e exampié of those that
you are considering as other health effeﬁtsfwithin your |

specialty? 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A. I'm not sure what you are asking.
Q. what I am looking for is a specific type of
health effect that you're discussing there. For example, |

‘yau ﬂiscnss cancer as one health effect. Is'there“

anything else you are referring to when you use the term |

other adverse health effects?
A. Potentlally any health effects that would fall
ounder thé,general tepic'of internal medicine. There is
particular interest in thé lay press about cancer
causatiﬁn and there have been SQme'epidemialogic papers
that havevaddressed cancer, so cancer isg the main,toﬁic.
I am not referrlng sp901f1ca11y to any other
‘daseases that I could state, Hawever, my reading of the
literature did not cause me to conclude about any othex
possible diseases associated with electromagnetic fields
from power transmiséian or distribution. .
Q. As limiteﬁy-as*you“Statéﬂ befofe('going to the
question ofkinternal-ma&icine and your medical spéaialty?
A. Yes. |
Q. Dr. Gelmann, would you égrée that the questiom |
of the health effects of eleatfomagnetic fields is one
that is inﬁerdisciplinary in nature, involving such as
areas as biology, epidemiology, ph?sics andfdther
specialty areés?»

A. It depends on what health effects you dare

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150
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ﬁalkihg about.

Q. What I am referring to there is the full range
of health effects that may be reseafched,

A. Well, the research that is done depeﬁds’cn‘the,
discipline for which it iz pursued.:

Q. Perhaps we are talking by each other. Leﬁ ne
try rephrasing it this way: would you agree that the
questigﬁ of cancer and its re1ationship to
electromagnetic fields is only one of the areas that is
beiné explored? ’ - ’

A. Well, there have been research papers in other

areas of cancer, ves. -

g. And I believe you stated'earlier that whenkYOu |

are looking at electromagnetic fields you are also

:lﬁokiﬁg in the area of physics?

A, I'm not sure I said that. I'm not sure what
you mean.
Q. EBEarlier you stated that when one researches an

area of electromagnetic fields you are not just 1ooking :

at, for example, a meolecule or a cell but you are 1ooking':

at an interactibn with the electromagnetic f£ield, which

is in the area of physics?

A. We must be talking around the guestion. If one

asks what the effect of an electromagnetic field on a

cell is, then one uses or one may use the electromagnetic

COMMONWEALTH BREPORTING GOMPANY (71"?}‘1"61«?1 50
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- field as a stimulu§¢ But one does not have to be a

phvsicist to do that. But one isg certainly using SQme
gort of a‘physical entity dg opposed to a chemical
entitya |

Q. Looking at pages four and five of your

testimony, you refer and list numerous articles that yéu

. have published in scientific journals. Have you ever

publiShed ang articles about elactromagnétic fields and
cancer? o |

A. No.

Q. And have you conducted any research into the
question of electromagnetic fields and dahcer beyond the
literature‘reviaw‘you have condﬁcted for this testimony?

A. :NaQ

Q. Now, if you could refer bhack agaiﬁ to pages 21
thraugh 23’of your,testimony, énd I‘beiieve starting on
page 21 you refer to three terns, cause; proﬁ0té or |
contribute to theféevelcpment of caﬁcer,, | |

MR. WATSON: kCOulﬁ we have a line, COunsei?

MS. McCLOSKEY: I'm sorry. It was page 22, line

26 -

BY MS. McCLOSKEY:
Q. And first, could you please explain what you
meén by cause? '

A. What I mean by cause?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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Q. Yes.

A. Cause means cause. That magnetic fields give

Co==gan give an animal or human cancer.

Q. And would that be the same as initiation of

,cancer?k

~A. It could mean the same as initiation and it
could also be broader. | | |

Q. And in this sentence, though, yau‘are referring
to it in the broader sense, is that cqrrect?

A. Yes.

Q. When yvou refer to prcmote, could ydu pleagse
tell us what you méan by promote?

A. Cancer promotion.

Q. What does cancer promotion mean? I am’just
trying to get a little backgroundak

A. A cancer promoter is an agent that stimulates
cell proliferation.

Q. And when you use the term contribute to the
development of cancer, what do you mean by‘cbntribute to
the development of cancer?

A. Aid iﬁ cancer formation in any other way that
you may iwmagine.

. Are vou familiar with the term prégressiﬁn of
aahcer?

Am, ! YeS'é

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} ?61~7150




2 S

oo §

16

1

14l

15

16

By

12

1147

Q. 1Is progression differenﬁ than cause, promote or |
contribute, or does it fit'intg one of those areas?

A. It would fit into contribute. |

0. ’Now, turning back to page 21 of your testimony,

iine 17, you refer to a substantial body of well done

“yregearch. About how many studies are you referring to

when you make that statement?
A. DPredominantly the ones cited in the testimony.
Q. Do you think that more research should be done
in the area of electromagnetic fields and the‘question of
aaﬁcer in your area mf cellular and maiecniar hicldgy?

A. 'That depends what questions you wént to ask by

‘doing the research.

kQ.: What if we wanted to look into the guestion Ofk

causation of cancer? Do you believe that additional

research should be done in your area concerning the

causation of cancer and E/MF?'

A. No. |

¢. What if we want to look at the question of
promotion of cancér and its relationship to E/MFs? In
your‘area do you think that additiénal‘research would be
necessary? o

A.“No.

Q. And what,if we wanted to look into the area of

ccntributing taithé~deve1@pmentygf,cancer? In ?Our area

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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- of specialty do you believe that additional research is

necessary into that questian?

A. No.

Q. Dr. Gelmann, I believe you have answered né to
all three areas. How does the research eommunity in
science determine that enough studies havé been conducted
so that additional studies would not be ﬁééessary?

- MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Honor. It's bsyond

~ the sécpe‘of his testimony. He is not here as an expert

on the research community of science or the philosophy of

seience as it is sometimes called. He is testifying as

an expert in the fields he has indicated.
MS. McCLOSKEY: I believe he is testifying as an
expert in the area of cancer research and with that

should have sone familiarity with the resesarch community.

I am trying to get behind his -~

JBBGELS&GEEN2~kaerrﬁieﬁ. You may answer..

A, Well, I can't speak for the reseaich commnunity.
I ¢an giye you my opinion, and my opinidn,is that |
sometimes research ig instigated by important scientific
igsués, somnetimes by political concefﬁs and sémétimes in
response to public concerns thatkmay or may not have aﬁy
bagis in scientific fact.

A good example of that, of the latter, is the

research that was done with the anti-cancer agent

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717y 761-7150
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' . 14 Laetrile, which had a tremendous amount of interest among
2 ~,é&n¢er patients. There were books written aboﬁt it.
3} There was a huge amount of hope and money on the part of

4l the suffering public expended in seéking this agent, in

<

many cases in an illegal way. And finally the National
6l Cancer Institute was basically forced by the gituation to

?« gponsor a very rigorous trial which after a lot of ﬁublio‘

;f‘ff”_, &l funds were expended and a lot of cancer patients were
9l enrolled showed that the stuff was absolutely worthless.
10}  But at least it put the question to rest.

11 BY MS. MeCLOSKEY:

. : ooozZy Q0. You have given us one example. Let me ask you
13 | ‘haw you have determlned as to these areas, what ana1y31s
1 have you purstued in these three areas to reach your

15 cen¢lusion that no aﬁdltlonal research is necessary?

ITE T A. The analysis is based on my reading of the

17}l  experiments described in the literature.

18§l | Q. And let's say you read one stﬁdy thét said that
191 there was some effect shown and you read one study that
28 said there was no effect shown. How, ﬁhen, do you

211 distinguish between those tuwo studies to‘reach yQur

22 conclusion?

23 o ,MR; WATSON: Objection, Your Honor. It assunes

24 facts not in evidence here. There is obviously more than"

25% one study on each side and there is no way for him to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING CGMPANYF (717} 761-7150
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wagh out hié mind ahd pretend'that‘thére is only one on
eéah sidas |
MS. MCCLOSKEY: Your Haﬁorr it was a hypotheti¢a1; b
JUDGE SMOLEN: It was a hypothstical. |
MR. WATSON: I don't think it is a hypothetical
that is relevant to the’circumstances presented heré.

JUDGE SMOLEN: My problem with the questicn,'and,I

cam not ruling on ycur~objeetioﬁ,~is that when vyou say .

effects, do you mean adverse effects or do you mean any

effect as part of the question?

- Ms. McCLOSKEY: I can change it to mean adverse
éffects. What I am trying to do is get behind what'
anainis’he is performingg

JUDGE SMOLEN: You are withdrawing the former
questioﬁ. Let's hear the next gquestion. e

BY MS. Mcc;osxﬂf:,

Q. Let's aggﬁma«a hypotheticai,fnr. Gelmann, and
state that you havé read one stu&y‘that'shdws an adverse
effect and youn have read another study~that shows no

effect. How do you determine between those two studies

or how do you make a distinction between those two

stuﬁies and reach a conclusian?k
- MR. WATSON: 'The game ohjecticnq
JUDGE SMOLEN: I will overrule it. You can ansWer.

A. It depends on what you mean by effects. You

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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read the scientific data and based on my education,

we have scientific publications, so that the actual data

is presented before scientific peers and can be assessed,.

BY MS. McCLOSKEY:

Q. Let me ask it a different way, Dr. Gelmann.

look to see if studies have been replicated?

A. Yes.

0. And do you look to see if studies have resulted |

in consistent results, or do you look for consistency?

A. Yes. |

Q. And in the area of eléctromagnetia fie1ds and
cetlular and molecwlar research, how many of these
studies have been replicated?

A. I ean't answer that sitting‘here,~an&‘z‘m;n0tf

sure what vou mean exactly by replicated.  If you ﬁant to

Q. I'm not trying to get into specific studies. I

am trying to get into you have reviewed many studies that |

are presented in your gelected references and when vou

reviewed those studies did you look to see if there had

been some replication or some consistency in the results

COMMONWEALTH HEPOBTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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that were produced by those studies?

A. As part of my reading of the literature, having |

read many papers to this point, I am always registering

as I read the next paper what is consistent or in some

way replicative of previous work. But I can‘t possibly

“tell vou sitting here, give you a number of how many.

_ That is bevond what I have in front of me.

Q. Now, Dr. Gelmaun. again back ot page. 21, lins
17, you refer to the aubStaniial body of well done
research. And in that substantial body of research do
you know how many of those studies were dggigned to test
whether or not esposure to E/MFg is carainugéhia?

A. I cannot tell you which of thevstudies actually

uges the word carcinogenicity in the boay of the text,

and I can't go into the mind of the researchers. But the |
studies that I c¢ite as far asg I am concerned are relevant
‘to the question of cancer.  And I will assume somewhat

that that crossed the minds of the people who wrote those |

papers.

Q. Now, I believe I understand from your testimony

that cancer causation is always related to a direct

interaction with DNA. Ig that accurate?

A. Cancer causation involves a permanent change in
- DNA.

Q. And do cancer promotion and contribution to the |

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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development of cancer always involve a diréct interaction |
with the DNA? |

A. No, that is not what I said.

Q. Right. I am asking vou abmutnthe next two
areas. |

A. I understand that, but that is not what I said.

Cancer promotion is usually caused by ah agent which

faéiiitates cell pralifarationw[ |

Q. And what about contribution tertheidevelopmentk
afrgancer? 5

A. That's not a rigorous scientific tefmf ~Can you
bé more specific. |

'QA‘ Howkabout the pragréssion of aanéer?';/f

A. The progression of cancer is scmethingjwhich'
can happen all by itself.

Q. Now, looking at page ten of wvour testimony at

~line 32, and on to the top of page 11, where you refer to

the Whitson's study on the relaﬁionship’between7DNA
repair and E/MF exposure, do you see that reference?

A. Yes. |

Q. Jﬁs£ to get a staftiﬁg poinﬁ,,¢culd yéu aﬁtemﬁt

to put in as layman's terms as possible the importance of

- the DNA repair mechanism and its relétiamship to»cahaer?

A. Changes in DNA are necessary for the cause of

cancer. The cell ~-- a normal cell has the capacity

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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through a number of different enzgymatic mechanisms to

repaiy DNA. There are in-born genetic diseases involving

errors of DNA repair that show the severe impact of

having an abnormal DNA repair on a person. And the study

by Whitson looked at 6ne kind of DNA repair, that is, to
damage caused by ultraviolet radiation and whether power
frequency fields couid alter the cell's ability to repair
that damage.

0. And just to be sure we have comé full cirele,
wcﬁld it be correct to staﬁe thhat if the damage to the
DNA is not repaired that is when the problem begins, the
change then becomes more permanent? And I don't want to
put words in your word, but I just want to comé fﬁll
circle‘ |

A. Not repairing the DNA results in a mutation.
Whethexr the mutation is'impcrtani or not is the next
question.

Q, But one of the mutations, then, fér example,
conld be important in the causation of cancer?' Is that
the link?

A Yes‘
Q. Nowuw, X believé you stated that the Whitson

study looked at one DNA repair process. How many DNA-

A. Many. I can't be more accurate than that.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150




. . . . L

10
11

12

1155

Q. And you note at the top of page 11 the Frazier

~ study and you use the term another DNA repair process.

Did they loock at a different process than in the Whitson

atudy?

A. Yes.
Q. Do you know how many repair processes the
Frazier study looked at?

A. I don't know how many and I'm not sure that

Frazier knew how many. However, he looked at damage

caused by X-rays, by gamma'ra&iétian,'which another term‘ 
would be ionizing radiation,‘and iooked at the ability of
cells to repair that damage and recover from exposure to .
ionizing radiation and fouh&'hoveffect of power frequency
EXMP on the ébility of a cell to recover from exposure to |

jonizing radiation. Ionizing radiation can cause several |

different kinds of breakage in DNA and the experiments

basically encompassed all of xhase,kindsrsffrépairs just

by virtﬁe of the way the experiments were setjup‘,‘j
0. Nouw, on page 19 of vyour testimény; ah lines 261 

and 27, you state that there is no data connecting o

melaténin levels to breast cancer in humans. First’6f 

all, what type of research would one rely upon to connect |

melatonin levels to breast cancer in humans?

A. I don't know. It depends on what research is

ke

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (71 7) ¥61-7150 ‘
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Q. Let me try and focus the question a little

more. Would that be something along the lines of an

 epidemiologic study or something in the area of cellular

and molecular biology?

A, Well, studies in a number of scientific
disciplines could be done to ask the guestion.

¢. Now, aré you aware of data or ieaearch that
connects melatonin levels to hreast’cancer in animals?

A. Which studies aré you talking ébout
gpecifically?

Q. Specifically, éré you familiar with a study by
Tamarkin that is entitled Melatonin Inhibition and
Pinealectomy Enhancement of | |
?;12~Dimethylbenz(a}anthracenewinduced Mammary Tumors in
Rats?

A. Yes.

Q. < And would you agree with me that thié stuay
showed that the removal of the pineal glands in the rats
leads to an incréase in chemically induced breast cancér
in rats? |

A. I have read that paper. There were gome

‘effects shown. To discuss specifics I would need vou to

give me a copy. I have not read it, reviewed it,

recently. But there were some effects after pinecalectomy

and algo as 4 result'of administering the melatonin to

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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the rats, as I recall.
0. I unfortunately have not been able to obtain a

copy of that. I have another article that discusses

| that. Maybe I can show you that and you can tell me

whether ydu are comfortable after reviewing that and if

that refreshes yvour memory.

A. No, if we are going to discuss Larry Tamarkin‘s

paper I would prefer to have his paper in ffbnt of me.

Q. Why don't I show you the article that I have

and after reviewing it you can let me know.

A. Okay.
Q. I don't want to discuss it in depthi‘
(Document handed to witness.)}
MR, WATSON: This is a Stevens paper published in
the American Journal of Epidemiology? |
| MS. McCLOSKEY: Yes.
MR . WATSON: ~Thig ig Btevesn' diséussion of
Tamarkin'sg paper. ‘ |
| MS. McCLOSKEY: Tamarkin's paper. And I am asking

after reviewing that discussion whether that refreshes

‘his memory sufficiently on the Tamarkin study.

MR. WATSON: I thought he said if he was going to
digscuss Tamarkin’'s paper he would want to see T&markin's
paper.

JUDGE SMOLEN: That is what he said.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY ~ (717) 761.7150
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MS, McCLOSKEY: I'm just asking him if this gives
sufficient detail other than the Tamarkin study. ‘ |

THE WITNESS: I am familiar with this review and it

~does not give me sufficient information on the Tamarkin

: StuaYﬁ

MS. McCLOSKEY: Fine.

BY MS. McCLOSKEY:

Q. Dr. Gelmann, do vou know what the function of.
melatonin is in the human body? |

A. I do not.

Q. Now, on page 20 of your testimony you refer to

‘a study by Ross concerning cell proliferation, and you

state that Ross reported a decreased proliferation of
¢ells in vitro, is‘that correct? |
| A.  Yes. | ; ; ’

QQ I have the Ross study with me. ‘Why don't I
just hand that to you.

{Witness perusing docﬁment*)

Q. Is thiskthe Rossg etudy that you were referring
to? |

A. Yes.

Q. ,Mgw,kwhen you étate'thathoss re?orted

decreased proliferation of cells in vitro, were vou

 referring to a specific table of data when you reached

that conclusion?

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING GOMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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| A. For example, some of his data~is shown in
“Figure 1. |
’ Q. If we could stay with Figﬁre 1, dsn't it also
true that Ross reﬁorted inecreased proliferation of cells
when the signal amplitude began to exceed 0.6 millite51a?‘
| A. Yes. | |
Q. And I'm not sure if vou could make thié
conversion. We have been discussing about milligauss and
gauss in this proceeding. Can you make the conversion
batweén a millitesla and a miliigauss? |
A. Yes. One ﬁillitesla is ten gauss. So you are
talking about 10,000 milligauss. Or 0.6 millitesla would
ve 6,000 milligauss. |
Q. And at page 20, line 12 thraugh~line’15’¥~
A. I'm sorry. We are back -- |
Q. I'm sorry. We are back on your testimony.
A. Okay.
Q. ,Aglit’ralaﬁes to thé Ross study.
A. Page 20 -¥:could you say it again?
0. Yes. Lines 12 through 15.
A Yes. |
Q. And you are stating that the Ross stud?'
consistently reports that no such effect occurs-as a
result of exposufe‘to powér frequenéy fiéids. First of

','all, could you define whaﬁ yau"mean by the power

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY (717} 761-7350
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frequency fields?

A. Fields that come from 60 hertz transmission
lines.

Q. You were not limiting that to a specific gauss

level or milligansgs level in this review, is that

correct?
A. Gorrect.

Q. And after reviewing Figure 1 does that change

your conclusion that the studies congistently report no

suchkeffeat occurs as a result of exposure to pewer“
frequency fields?

AL No.

Q. And why nét?

A. 'The proliferation effects as described in the

amplitudes, magnetic field intensities, et cetera,

‘different authors report effects that change atréifferent ‘

response with respect to the level of the fields. And
therefore, putting this in context with the other
research that I have reviewed, I think it has no bearing

at all on the cancer question.

g. Now, if we could go back to pages‘niﬁe and ﬁen, 

of your testimony where you discuss the work of

Dr. Liboff?

COMMONWEALTH REPOHTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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1 .~ A.  Yes.

2 Q.  Ana just for summary purposes, would YQdfagree
3 that Dr. Liboff‘s work measured the uptake of tritiated
4 i thymidime? |

By A. 'The assay he used in ﬁhe paper that I discuss
61  in the testimony was tritiated thymidime uptake in cell,
,‘7’ yes. | |

8 Q. I'm sorry. I wés referring to the study vou
L8 "disaussed.

iﬁ | A ’Yes.

11 Q. And it was your conclusion in your teétimony

121l that this had no relationship to DNA synthesis, is that

B correct?
1l , - A. Yes.
15 0. 1Is an increase in thymidime uptake by the cell

16} consistent with an increase in DNA synthesis?
ATy o B. CIE there*Waﬁ an increase in DNA synthesiﬁ»théfevf
18] would be an imcrease in tritiated thymidinme labeling.

18 But an increase in tritiated~thymidime uptake does not
20 méaﬁ thare was an‘inérease in DNA syntheéis‘,

2L 0. You have used the terms labeling and uptake as
22§ obviously two differeht'tnings. could y¢u~63plaiﬁ,:he
23 6ifferénce? ‘

2y A. For the 1aét‘aﬁswér’it wquld’be;syﬁénymous.

T ' Q. If the word uptake,and‘labelling is synonymous"

i COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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in your last answer, would it be pmssible that Liboff's
observations may be related to DNA synthesgis?

A. Well, a lot of things are possible. But the

experiments as performed and reported unfortunately don't

tell us anything about DNA synthesis.
0. And could this issue be resolved by repeating

the experiment using a mnore direct assay for DNA

~gynthesis than what was used in the Liboff study?

A. You are asking me could the experiment having
done better or could a better designed experiment address
the ansyer more gpecifically?

8. Yesg. '

A. Yes.

Q. And do you think it is importént to do 8o, to
use a better designed experiment to address that quegtimh
of DNA synthesis? | |
| A. I think it has been done.

0. And where has thattbeen done?

~A. I think other papers have looked atythe effect
of fialﬁs on cell growth and it has been included in
other work and there have not been any ¢lear
denonstration that;you can increase cell growth with
power frequency fields.

MS. McGLOSKEY: I have no further questions, Your

Honor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN:  My. Sugarman.
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. SUGARMAN: '

Q. Do you agree with the U.S. Environmental

- Protection Agency, Air and Waste Management Division,

raport of August 9, 1991, that a wide variety of studies

indicate an influence of E/MF on pathways that regulate -

¢ell growth and proliferation?

A. You afe talking about the EPA draft‘report?ﬁ

0. No. I am talking abauﬁ a technical paper
entitled Status Report of the‘Research in Electromagnetic
Fields prepared by the U.S. EPA, August 9; 1991.

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I object to the question

unless he shows him the document.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Why don't you show the witness the

- MR. SUGARMAN: Sure.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Dbirecting ycuf attentiOﬁ takthé first full
parégraph on page five -~

MR. WATSON: Why don‘t you let me see it first.

{Document handed to Mr. Watson.) |

MR. WATSON: This is a dgcument prepared by a
Hichaél Buccigrossi? |

'MR. SUGARMAN: Prepared by the agency. It is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {(717) 761-7150
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issued by the‘agency. 1 object to your chaﬁécterization‘

MR. WATSON: I think it says at the bottom of page
12 prepared by Michael Buccigrossi.

MR. SUGARMAN: It is issued by the agency.

MR WATSON: I think it is actually issued by
Region IX. | e

MR. SUGARMAN: That is the agency.

MR. WATSON: ,That is one of the regions of the
agency.

JUDGE SMOLEN: What is the question, now?

BY MR. SUGARMAN: |

0. Do you agreé or disagree with the'statement in
this published report, "“A ﬁide variety of studies on tha‘~:
otheryhand, indicate~an influsnce df E/MF on pathways
that regulate cell growth and prmliferation“?

A. I have never seen this document. I dom't kﬁow

gpecifically what studies it is referring to. 1 would be |

- glad to take time to read it and then talk to you«about

it. But to take a sentence out of it and to ask me

whether it is true or not is just something that I

gan't --

Q. You don't have an opinion about -~ you don't

have to read the report to have an opinion on the

subiject. The statement is, "A wide variety‘ofystudieg ohg‘f

the other hand, indicate an influence,any/ME on pathways |

GCOMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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that regﬁlate cell growth and,piolifefation.“ - Do you
have any opinion on that stubiject?
MR. WATSON: Objection. Asked and answered.
MR. SUGARMAN: He didn't answer it.
'~kJUBGE SMOLEN: Well, it's answered im his direct

testimony but it is cross-examination. So I will let him

" answer the question.

A. What pathways are you discussing?

BY MR. SUGARMAN: |

0.  Any pathwavs.

A. The statement that you are reading to me is
hopelessly broad and I can't answer it in any effectiﬁe
way. |

0. Are vyou familiar with the work on protein
kinase activity in response té E/MF by Byus, et ai. in
19842 |

A« Yes.

Q. And the gtatement is made in here that "ﬁro;ein
kinase activity has been altered iﬁ response ta'E/MFg“
Do vou agree with that? | |

A 'I am familiar with the paper by Byus. I don't

‘necessarily agree with that conclusion about it but T am

familiar with the paper.

Q. The statement is made, "magnetic fields have

~also been demonstrated to rsact a membrane bound

; COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY A717) 7617150
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receptors in bone tissue of mice which stimulated
¢ollagen synthesis,"’aiting Luben, 1982. Are you
familiar with Luben’s work?
A. I may have read it but I don’'t recall i< right
NOowW .« | |
g‘ ’A statement is made, “another 1hd1catlon of

cell proliferative activity, RNA transcrlptlon, was‘shown |

to increase with exposure. to E/MF,." citing Goodman and

Hender,on‘ Do vou agree with that statement?
A. T am familiar with the work of Goodman and
Henderson. Many of the papers that you're rapidly citing

do not use just -~ first of all, don't use just power

frequency fields but some ef them use pulse fields.

Seccndlyt the work of Goodman and Henderson ahout

RNA transcription in some papers uses 51nusozda1 fields

and in some cases uses pulse fieldf

So if we are going~tc(talk about thé»data and what
it means we will have to get mcré specific.

0. The statement is made, "further supporting
evidence shoﬁs humankeanser sells were found ta-producé
mbre calonies after exposure to magnetic fieldsyor

electric and magnetic fields combined but not‘electfic

fields alone, " citing anllps and Wlnters. 1987, ahdf

statingr *this 1ncreased prollferatlve response was

carrelated with 1ncreased numbers of transferant

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 761-7150
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receptors, also indicative of growth potential.” Are vou |

familiar with Philips and Wintefs?

A. Yes.

0. Do you agree With tha£ chara&teriiation of
their work? | |

A;“No; for several reasons.

Q. The next statement ig made, "E/MF is also

~suspected of having the potential to enhances the effect

of other promoters. TPA, a Kknown cancer promoter, was
more effective in causing tumors when mice were also

exposed to a maghetic field," citing Stuchly, et al., in

©1989. Are you familiar with Stuchly?

A. Yes.

0. Do you agree with that chaiaéterization of his
work?

A. It is Maria. It's her woik, Stuchly. And, ﬁo;
aé‘a mMatter ¢f~factrthat is an abs&lute1y7ihcorréat
reading of the data. There were;no sﬁatisticalk‘
significant differences in that work.

Qe So you, then, disaéree e well,‘dolyou disagreé
with the conclusion on page six, "individually and
collectively the results of thesé studiss support the
hypothesis that E/MF iﬁfluences cell gfcwth p&tterns and

as such may have the potential to promotion cancer

calls®?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY - (717) 761-715D
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A. I have not read that document. Using the
étatement that you just read and'the studies that you
have just reeled off,,ivcompletely disagree. It ié an

erroneous conclusion and it reflects a complete

mﬁsunderstanﬁlng of the blolagy of tancer and of cell

biology.

Q. Now, you were asked by Ms. McCloskey abbut

- whether vou considered any of the epidemiological studies

in formulating your opinion as expressed in your direct
testimony. Is it true that you have not considered any
of the epidemiological studies?

A. I don't know what you mean by congidered. I

- have read them.

0. Well, do you agfée that’the epidemiélogicaly
studies by Wortheimer, Savitz, and -- well,vx wiil
withdraw the dquestion and ask a,couple,of preparatory
questlcnss

Are you famlllar wmth Matanoski's reﬁort or study°

MRngATSON: Your Honor, I,am going to object to
this right now so that there is no question of waiver
beyond this. This witness,has~testified in a specific

field. He has identified that’field, ne said he is not

an epidemiologist. He diﬁn*tﬁtesﬁify on it.,,Aﬁd it is
: tohally 1napproprlate crosq examlnatlon to begln to

‘attempt to cross—examine h1m on the fleld that Dr. Cole

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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‘testified in just the other day. It is beyond the scopse

of his direct examination.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Mr.fSugarmanw

MR. SUGARMAN: kWell, he has testified thét he read
the epiéemiclogicalfstudies. I am asking ifihe
considered them. By considéryl mean did they have any
bearing on your opinion one way or the other.

JUDGE SMOLEN: T will allbw that question.

'MR. SUGARMAN: I am withdrawing that question. I
want to know, because it is obvious‘if he didn'i considér
them e

JUDGE SMOLEN: Just ask the question.

V MR; SUGARMAN: Fine. |

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q" pid they have any bearing on your opinion 6ne
way or the other?

A. In terms of what I have written in my report?y

0. Aﬁd what you have answered Ms. McCloskey's
qnestidns.

A. No.

0. Do you consider it scientificaliy'apprmﬁriate
to exclude epidemiology? | ’ |

~ MR. WATSON: Objedtién. Your Honor. Argumentative.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I am going to sustain that‘ ‘He iS,3 

offered as an expert in a partidularAfield and that is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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what he has tegtified to.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

g. Do you cansidér it be‘aCcepﬁeﬁ procedure in
your fiéld, oncology; to exclude céﬁsideration of
epidémiology in forming conclusions about your work?

MR, WATBON: Ohjection, Youf Honor. The same
objection. Tt's argumentative. He has testifiéd to a
particular field.

MR. SUGARMAN: It's not argumentative.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Sustained. Next guestion.

MR. SUGARMAN: It's not argumentative.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He has testified -~ the objeétion
was sustained.

MR. SUGARMAN: But I have a right to find out

whether he considers it appropriate to ~- shether it is

his understanding of his field that epidemiology should
or should not be considered. | | o
JUDGE SMOLEN: That's a different guestion.
MR. SUGARMAN: Okay.
BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Do you consider it appropriate -- do you have
an opinion about whether your fieid,considers it
appropriate to exclude epidemiéiogy in'fdrmiﬁgyapinions
in yoﬁr field?

A, Yes, I have an opinion.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY " {717y 761-7150
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Q. What is your opinion?
A. My opinion is that in scientific knowledge one
must take all information and assess it for its worth.

0. Well, did you assess the epidemiology for its

worth?
A. I was not asked to assess the epidemiology, and |

it's beyon& the scope Of my expertise.

Q. 8o, then, if in allyscientific fields you nmust
asgess the related information, as you have just said,
and yet vou can't do it, how could you'fulfill vour

scientific or how did vou fulfill your scientific

‘obligatién?

'MR. WATSON: Obijection, Your Honor. Argumentative.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Sustained.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q.  You gaid it hasg to be done.. You Said you
couldn't do it. ch’ﬁa‘yau'square thcse two?

MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Héﬁar, Argumentative.
It*s the same guestion. S

MR. SUGARMAN: This is cross-examination.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q‘ How could you reach a conclusion _— I am trying

to be non-argumentative. This is not & rhetorical.

Question‘ How do vou go about reaching a conclusion if

you c¢an't do something that is necessary to do?

COMMONWEALTH REPOITING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Honor. 'Argaﬁentative.f
Céunsel,kncws well that this‘expert has tesiifie& in a
particular field. If you want an opinion in the field of |
epideniology ycukgo'to an expert in epidemiology aﬁd get
it |

MR. SUGARMAN: I don't want an opinion in the field
of epidemioclogy. I don't want that. Whét Ikwant is I

_want a response —-

JUDGE SMOLEN: Temperance, Mr. Sugarman.
Tenperance, please‘ Go ahead.

MR. SUGARMAN: I'm SOXTrY.

JUDGE SMOLEN: What was your responéeﬁto the ~
objection? |

MR. SUGARMAN: My response to the objection is that
the witness has said that it is necessary to ccnsidef:all\
relevant‘iﬁfarmaﬁionsf I asked him if he aSSeésed’the
‘relevancy of the epidemiology. Hé said he ééuldn‘t do
~dit. so my qﬁesticn is how can he form an opinion witﬁouﬁ  ~‘
‘doing it. If it's necessary to do it -~ it seems to me |
it*s a syllogism. S@kI am askingkhim to explaiﬂi

JUDGE SMGLEN: You ¢an reépon&,

MR. WATSON: Your char;‘l think this started with
the same series of questimns, It's an argumentative
question. It is based upon'a fundamental |

‘misunderstanding or position that Mr. Sugarmanlhas that

COMMONWEAL’TH REPORTING COMPANY . (7¥7) 761-7150
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.‘l‘ ot somehow this expert must go into the field of

B

~epidemiology necessarily to reach a conclusion, even if

3l he has enough in the field of molecular genetics alone to |

3 ,
4% réach an answer.
5] MR. SUGARMAN: Well, if that is his answer let him
6 give that answer. But that is Mr. Watson's testimony.
74  JUDGE $MOLE§: One voice at a time.”
gl  MR. WATSON: &nd this expert has said that as to

g ofiexing ar expert opinion in}the field of epidemiology,k

1wl he has left that to somebody with expertise in that

i
11§ field.
' ~ 12 , MR. SUGARMAN:  That is ‘not‘what he said.
13 MR. WATSON: He has mada that, I think, c¢lear, and

MY all of thig is basiecallv argument.

15‘ ;kﬂR. SUGARMAN: That‘s not what he said -- !
416; kJUDGE SMOLEN: = Let's ask'the‘questionkagaih. gy

‘174 Please, let's keep composure here. Ask the question -

18 again. | | | ‘
19 ~ MR.‘SUGARMAﬂi T mean, I would just like té

20§ response -- I will ask the question, Your Honor, but I
21} would like to respond to what I would consider the
22!l  epithet that something is argnmentative whenever

"23 Mr. Watson doesn't like it. I don‘t~ﬁnderétand the term

2] if it means everything that is cross-examination. I

95l mean, I don't believe Mr. Watson either believes what he

4 ) - CDM’MONWESALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7160
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~says or knows what he is saying when he characterizes

gquegtions ayg argumentative simply’hecause they take
pféviaus testimony and ask the witness if he can
reconcile it. |

JUDGE SMOLEN: Asgk your guestion.

BY MR. SUGARMAN: |

Q. You testified that it is necesgssary to coﬁsider,

“all relevant data.

JUﬁGE SMOLEN: Wait. Was that your testimony?
Finish that piece of the queatién»

MR. SUGARMAN: Can we read it back?

JUDGE SMOLEN: Yes. |

MR. SUGARMAN: Well, it was before the last

guestion. First I asked is it necessary to congider

epideniolcyy and he said ves, ii's necessary --

- JUDGE SMOLEN: To do what? Necessary to consider

epidemiology in what.

MR. SUGARMAN: In forming a scientific opinion.

JﬂDGB SMO&EN: Ahout what? |

MR. SUGARMAN: In his field.

JUDGE SMOLEN: kAnd what was your anSwer? Put that
on the fecord again., What was YOﬁr answer td that?

THE WITNESS: Can I get the guestion one more time?

I*m sorry.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Just repeat that guestion.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 7617150
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BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. I asked‘in your’field~of oncology is it_
necegsary té consider'éﬁidemiOIGgical evidenée'in forming
opini§na **‘ |

. A. Yes.
Q. -~ as a matter of scientific practice.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He answered yes; Go ahead.

 BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. And I asked you,‘then,'did you consider the

epidemiology, and vou said no, it was outside the scope

of your assignment and outside the scope of your
expertise, isn't that right?
MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I object to that. That is |

a misstatement of the record. He did not say -- he said

‘he did not’consider it with respect to the issues

presenﬁed in ==
JUDGE SMOLEN: ‘Well,blet‘s ask ﬁhe‘question and get
the witness to answer. If it's repetitive,rit‘s
repetitive. Ask the second half of youf gquestion again;‘
MR. SUGARMAN: The;only trouble is if'I getna;
differentkanswer I waﬁt to go back to the earlier éne

pecause Counsel is trying to coach the witness through

hisg arguments.

BY MB. SUGARMAN:

Q. I will ask it fresh as if I didn't ask it

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (T‘f‘yi) 761-7150
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e : 1§  bpefore. Did you consider the epidemiology and did it
2 affect your conclusion one way or the other? I think you |

- answered no, right?

4{ ' A. I read the epidemiology; it did not affect my
54 conclusion.
6 ¢. Right. Then I asked you did you consider it.

y?‘ I will ask ybu that again. Did vou consider it?
i A.. I considered it as I would any epidemiologic
9 study that I would read as a medical oncologist.

oy Q. Do you remember answering me Live minutes ago

11l that it was outside the scope of yvour asgignment and you

1%3‘ don't have the expertise? Do you remember giving me that I

i3 answer fivé minutes ago?

LS A. Yes. |

15: ¢. Okay. Now, if‘it was outside of vyour

16 ‘aséignment and outside of yout eXpertise,;how did'ybu

‘1? consider it?

18 ‘ A. It is not abnormal or unreasonable to read

¥ gomething and be informed about it. For the’purposes of
;261 the area’that x'was‘asked to review and comment on based
.21 on my expertise I focuséd'on mglecular,aﬁ& cellular

22 biolagy and the tumor cell genetics of the question.

23 | There is nothing,about‘tﬁe epidemia;égy that is.

‘ : EA s | considered in the report. L am va‘ware' o;f the

25 epidemialoQY~‘

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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For exanple, if I were readiﬁg a papervabout the
epidemieldgy'of gome other cancer, I would rsad it and
weigh it as I could. If I were very concerned~aﬁout it
and if I wanted to know more I would go~té an
epidemiologist and say what do vou think about the data
in this study and I would utilize that‘expertiSQ,

Q. Did vou ask Cbunsel whether you c¢ould consult
with an epidemiaiogi3t~as part of your scope of work?

A. The epidemiology wasfoﬁtside the scope of the
wérk, I wasn't asked toycensider it as partkaf the

studies that I have cited. I am focusing here on the

cell biology and the genetics of the question.

0. Didn*t you just say a little while,ago that it

is necessary to consider the science -- I'm sorry -- that

it is necessary to consider the epidemiology in doing the
science?
MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I am going to sustain it. It has

“heen asked and answered. We are going over the same

thing. Go to the next guestion.
BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. About the epidemiology, if it were true that

'the epidemiology showed a trend of association between

childhood leukemia and exposure to EXME, would that

affeat ymﬁr conclusions?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150 -
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ke ‘ | ‘ 1] | " MR. WATSCN: Objecticn, Your Honor. It assumes
2|l facts not in evidence. There is no evidence to support a
3 proposition that the epidemidlogy would at all snppart‘

4 that view. In fact, the only evidence by a qualified

5h eﬁidemielagist is directly to the contrary.

3  MR. SUGARMAN: Rosenbaum tesfified on the hasis.of
7  literature review. Liboff testified on the basis of his
: ;8 ~ participation that the epidemiclogy shéw&‘that

9| 'association. The witness Cole conceded there is an

l0  agssociation. He éhalléngéd the epidemiology, but he

i agreed thare are epidemiological studies that purport to

"‘llnl - 12 ‘show an association between E/MF and childhaod leukenia.
So there is plenty of evidence in the record.
14 : MR. WATSON: Your Honor, just to respond to that,

15 neither Rosenbaum nor Liboff have any qualifications in

? the field bf epidemiology whatsoever, and Dr“fcalg did
'17£ not testify as Mr. Sugarman described it.
18 MR. SUGARMAN: He certainly did.
18 - JUDGE SMOLEN:‘ One says yea and the othér Says nay.

20 Let's get the question again.

2 BY MR. SUGARMAN:
22 ‘ Q. 1If there were studies that showed -~
23 i | JUDGE SMOLEN: Is this a‘hypothet‘ical ques’tion‘?
. [EEEE Y MR. SUGARMAN: Yes. But it is ,basédon ovidence in |

25/l the record. I don't expect the witness have read the

it - COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY {717} 7617150
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record --

JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's hear it.

MR. SUGARMAN: -~ since part of it was made
yesterday.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. If there ﬁerekstudies that showed an
assaciati@nyar purporﬁed to show an association‘betwéen‘
exposure to E/MF and childhobd_leukemia would thai chaage
your opinion? ) | |

JUDGE SMOLEN: About what?

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. About your conclusion that exposure to E/MF has

no effect on cancer.
JUDGE SMOLEN: You may answer.
A. It would not change my opinion based on the
studies I reviewed aﬁd my scientific expertiée@ |
- BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. Now, if there were e¢pidemiological studies

which purported to show an effect of exposure to E/MF on |

cancer incidence in accﬁpationai fields of adults, would
that change vour testimony? ’

A. No.

Q. Now, did you study potential,effeéﬁs df E/MF on
the pineal gland? | ' |

A. Can you be more specific?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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9. Did you study whether'E/MF affects the
production of the pineal gland?

A. I have read some papers in that regard, bhut
E/MF'efféctS on pineal gland secretion is Qutside of my
expertise. k

| Q.. 8o when vou gave vyvour opinion in your direc#
testimony at page 22, lines 24 to 27, that, guote, the
extensive resesarch anmcleéular and cellulaxr blology and
ﬁéncer provides no scientific basis to conclude that
pover frequency electric &nd/or magnetic fields cause,
promote or contribute to the developmenttcf cancer or
other adverse health effects, end of quote, yau-did‘not
include in that passible cancer impacts of effeéts on the
pinealygland, is that‘right?

A. Yes, I diad. |

Q. Well, how could you do that 1if yvou didn‘ﬁ stﬁdyi~
e pléaSe tell usg, and this is a non—argumentative -~ an
you pleass tell yvou how you could consider them in
forming that conclusion if you didn*t have the éxpertise
té congider whether E/MFs affectfpinealygland production?

MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Hondr. Ityis
argumentative. He asserts in there that the witness
didn't have the expertise.

‘MR. SUGARMAN: All I did was quote his oun

ﬁ tastimony.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE SMOLEN: T am going to overrule the
objection. You can answer thatfquestianf
A. You are talking about twa/differentl#hingaA_

The effects on the pineal gland in animals is an

endocrinologic question. The issue of whether the

primary pineal hormone, which is melatonig,‘whiﬁh:has
gomething to do with cancer in humans is an;oncnlogic
question, and the ansﬁer is that it has ﬁathing td d0
with cancer in humans. |

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. So you are not testifving as to whether:the

effect on the pineal gland could have some other health

-effects other than cancer?

A. I didn*'t say that.
Q} So, well, if you don't have the -~
JUDGE SMéLEN: I'm not sure the witness finished
his answer.
THE WITNESS: I'm done.
~JUDGE SMGLEN% Okay. Sorry.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. What is your basis or did you -- Let‘me ask the

guestion a different way. Do yvou wishfto~expresa'an

opinion about whether effects on melatanin proéﬁcﬁion‘by
the pineal gland have any health effects or may have any

health effects?

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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AL No.

. Do you wish to expresé an70§inion on whether
they have any adverse health‘effecté? That is. on |
whether reduction of production in the pinéai‘glahd has

any adverse health effects. Do you wish to express an

opinion on that?

A. Not outside my area of expertige or what I have
written in my report. | |

0. Well, vou have written in your report, quote,
other adverse health effects, which could cover
evérything or nothing. kAnd,it does not say any other.
So it may say some other or whatever. So I ém agking you
specifically with respect to the potential adverse health

effects of decreases in melatonin production by the

pineal gland, are you wishing to express an opinion as to |

whether that might have any adverse health effects?

MR. WATSON:  Objection, Your Honor. Asked éndk
answered. | | | ‘

MR. SUGARMAN: ‘Oh, no.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Wait. Give hih a’chance.

MR. WATSON: I would like to finish my objection
before Mr. Sugarman'reacts;

I think the witness ¢larified when Ms. MeCloskey
agked him tﬁe specific phrase "other adverse health

effects" that he was referrihg to adverse health effects

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (7173 764-7150
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within the field of molecular and cellular biology and
cancer only. He made that clear. He has already
answered this.

JUDGE SMOLEN: What I am going to do is I am going

'to~overrule the objection. If the witnesses wants to

answer it that way then he will answer. He is an

- sophisticated witness. He is an expert. He can answer

that gquestion, what he meant, really, by adverse health’

effects. If it's surplusage, it's surplusage.

THE WITNESS: Can I get the guestion read back,
please? | | |

fﬂhereupon, the reporter read from the récord as
reqﬁested,) |

A. No.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Thank ydu,k

Now, are yvou familiar with the work of Grahm, et

al., dealing with a slowing of human heart rate during ‘

exXpogure to magnetic‘fiéldS?

MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Honor. Beyond the
gseope of his ﬁestimonya He didn't testify as a’
cardiologist.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. It says here the extensive research on

molecular and cellular biology and cancer provides no

COMMONWEALTH REF’OH?[NG COMPANY. (717} 781-7150
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scientific basis to conclude that power frequency

electric and/or magnetic fields cause, promote or

contribute to the development of cancer or other adverse

health effects. What d¢es that phrase other advérse

“health effects mean? You talk ¢ellular and molecular
‘biology as if that limits the phrase other adverse health |

effects, Fine. Now I need to know is the slowing of the

human:héart a molecular or cellular biology question.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Well, that is okay.

MR. WATSON: If he asks that question that would be |

difterent;‘

BY ﬁR. SUGARMAN;'

0. You indicated, and Mr. Watson --

JUDGE SMOLEN: wéll. wait‘é minute,"Letfs gelt an
answer to that. |

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. ,Is‘thé slowing of the human heart a molecﬁlaf
or cellular biology question? |

A. It may be and it may not be.

Q. . And as you gave. your testimony, other adverse

health effects, were you intending to give an opinion and '

are you now intending to give an opinion as to whether

E/MF slows human heart rates?

A. You are asking me if E/MFs slow human heart

rates?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (717) 7617150
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0. I am asking you if you are intending to give'an "

opinion on that subject.
A. No.

¢. Are you familiar with the work of Creim, et

al., 1989, conc¢luding that behavioral effects have also
“peen investigated and that rats made more errorsg in
~ performance in a radial arm maze when exposed to a DC

magnetic field combined with a 60 hertz magnetic field?k

A No.
HR. WATSON: Your Honor --
4,QJﬁBGE’Sﬁ0BEN: Well; he answered. He*é nqtk»
familiar with the study. | |
BY MR. SUGARMAN:
Q. Now, did you'inclﬁ&e in your opinign‘anything
having to do with effects of E/MF en‘reproduétioné
MR. WATSON: Your'chai, chjectioﬁa /This}is -
BY MR. SUGARMAN: / |
0. What does the phrase‘otﬁer.é&verée heaithx

effects mean?

MR. WATSON: He has testified'seﬁéral times that by |

other adverse health effects, and‘hérstartedrwith’the.
eross-examination hy:the;aéA, that‘iﬁfréfersrtg,_anﬁ he.
séidyit‘at least twice, molecnlar-and'ceilular“hiology in
cancer. | | | | |

MR. SUGARMAN: Okay. Let me ask the other

| COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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quastion_
| JUDGE SMOLEN: Sustained.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Are reproduction effects within thevtérm'
molecular énd cellular bioclogy? | |

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, that,is not %« I,objectvto
that. That is not the‘same question. |

MR . SUGARﬁA*:~.xt‘$ a difﬁereﬁt'question.

JUDGE SMOLENﬁ I‘sﬁstainéﬁ;yaur objection before.
Now it's a new quegtién,_ | |

MR. SUGARMAN: I amrasking the quéstion‘

A. They could be. |

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Were you intending and are you now inﬁénding to‘;

express an opinion as to the effect of E/MF on

’répraduction?

" A. I have not done an exhaustive literature search |

- on the issue of reproduction. Some of the papers that I

have read included information about reproduction.

Q. My question is were you and are you now

‘intending to express an opinion about reproduction as

'affected by B/MF?

A. You want to kmow if I am saying that E/MF has

an effect on human reproduction?

JUDGE SMOLEN: No. That wasn't the question. Do

- COMMONWEALTH REPOHRTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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‘you intend to express an c§inian on that?

TEE WITNESS: No.‘

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. ‘Thank you.

Now, on the guestion of cyclotron resonance you
expressed an opinion with reépect to scmé of Di& Liboff's
work, speéifiéally at pages nine and ten of your

testimony and 19 and 20 of your testimany*"My»queatian,

“is this: if I understand -- and this is a very

complicated area for me at least so this question may
seen tcaysihplistie to you =- if Ibundérstaﬁd your
testimoﬁy you are not chalienging that Dri Liboff mighi
have~dém¢nstréked that the ion~cyclotron‘resonance gffect
accursg.  Your question is aoeé it have‘any effect on
human health. 1Is ihat what I -- and you believe‘that'ﬁe
has not demonstrated that it has aﬁy effect on humah
health. Am I correctly interpretting your testimcﬁy?'

A. You lost me. I don't think I said anything

“about ion cyclotron resonance. I'm not sure I used the

term in the report. ’Where are you referring.to?i

Q. I am referring to Lihoff's work‘on‘DNA
synthesis and on cell proliferation.

A. ‘That is thé paper referied to on‘page nineycf 
my report, Liboff ot ai.. in Sdience,'1984?

Q. ‘Right» And Liboff's paper, 1991,'cited at

v GOMMONWEALTH BREPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150




o

-3

i

12

1

14

1188

pages 19 and 20 of your report. Liboff is referred to in |

-lines 34 to 35 as Liboff's recent abstract using lymphoma

cells.

JUDGE SMOLEN: What is the quéstion again so that
the witness knows what he is being asked?

BY MR. SUGARMAN?

Q. 1Is it your intention in eithef séction of your
testimony that I am referring to to challenge the

statement or conclusion or to guestion the work as to

 whether electromagnetic fields cause ion movement across

¢ell membranes?
R MR. WATSON: Objectioﬁ, Your Honor. ~That is a
cdmpéﬁnd Question, I believe. |
JUDGE SMOLEN: Is a compound question. Break it
up. |
MR. SUGARMAN: All right. I'll break it down.
JUDGE SMOLEN: Sustained, then. |
BY MR. SUGARMAN: |

Q. Dr. Liboff -~ you are familiar with

Dr. Liboff's work as reflected in the references on pagsg

‘nine and 19. Are you questioning whether there is a

mechanism of action on E/MF by way of cyclotron
reganance?

MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Honor. That is the

same guestion, I believe. He has referred to page nine |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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and then page 19. They are two aifferent sets of
studies. On page nine it is an *'84 sgtudy -~

JUDGE SMOLEN: Sustained.

MR . sUGARMAN:’ Let's try it sgeparately.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. In your critique or discussion of Liboff at
pages 19 and 20, do you challenge his conclusions with
respect to the mechanism of cyclotron reédnance,in
causing movement of iong when exposed to E/MF?

| MR, WATSON: Your Honor, I don't see a chéllenga to
conclusions here or any reference to what he is talking
about. I think the question iz vague. | |

JUDGE SMGLEN: It's a good question. Itkmay not be
o it's not.ahjecticnable. So I will overrule the
objection.

‘Yau may answeyr if vou unde:stané the question?

A. Are vou asking ny conclusions ébout‘cyclatr¢n
resonance?

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. Right. |

A. I think you are better off to ask & phvsigist.

Q. You testified that the melatonin research does
not provide a péthway by which exposure to EfﬁF‘could'
cause cancer in hﬁmans‘ That's page 19, lines 23 and 24.

You then testify there are no data connecting melatonin

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY =~ {717} 761.7150




st

’Ct

8
9
19
it

12

13

14

20

oo

22

wy

}1d

T a——
e nsinmetama

1190

levels to breast cancer causation in humans. Are you
including in the term no data epidemiological data? or
do you mean experimental data?

A. To my knowledge as a medical oncologist there

is no data connecting melatonin levels to breast cancer

cdausation in humans.

Q, Have you made any‘inquiry as to whether there
is any epidémiolcgy on that?

A. I have read several papers in the field. I
couldn't quote tﬁem t0 you at this time. |

Q. Naw; the question that you were answering asks
whether there was a pathway, whether ﬁhey provide a

pathway. And your answer is po to that question. Have

you found any pathway by which any agent'dauses cancer in |

hunmang?

A. You want te know if I know of some agent that

~causes cancer in humans and how?

Q. I am using the term pathway. Have you found
any pathWay,by ﬁhich any agent'causes cancer? |

A. We know of a number of agents that cause
cancer. |

Q. That is not the question, sir. The question

relates to the term pathway. Have you found any pathway

by which any agent cauges cancer?

A. I personally know of several agents that

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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through biochemical pathways cause cancer.

Q. ‘Through bicchemieal,‘but can you tell us What~
the biochemical pathway is and how it works?

A. Yes.

Q. Okay. Tell us one, please.

A. Breast cancer causation.

Q. Go ahead. Tell us the pathway and how it

WOYKks.

A. BEstrogen is required for breast cancer
causation. |

Q. Right.

Al Estrcgeh stimulates breast cell proliferation
and is a tumor promoter in‘humans as well as in animal
deélS. |

Q. How does it work to do that? What is the
pathway? How does estrogen do that? | |

- A. Perhaps your definition of pathway‘is‘differ@nt 
from mine. What specifically do you mean by pathway?

| Q. How does it work? |

A. It works by being a tumor promoter:

Q. :Sé when YOG say does the research provide a
pathway by which exposure to E/Mﬁ, referring to Wilson‘s
research and the athers'nﬁ melatcnin, what is the

difference between the answer you just gave abaut,~;

‘estrogen and the answer that they give about melatonin

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 761-7150
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levels in terms of being able to describe exactly how it
happens? What is the difference?

A&. Well, would you please tell me what you are

‘talking about when you talk about Wilson and what is it

that he said thai you want me to comment on?

Q. They show that reduced levels of -- they show
that E/MF réduces melatonin levels. Melatonin iév&ls
have béén asﬁaciate&‘with~cancér. What dé,yeu mean by
saying that there is no pathway?

MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Honor. It assumes

facts not in evidence. In fact, they haven't shown that.

That'is Just Counsgsel's assertion.
BY MR. SUGARMAN: ’
Q. Do you agree that ﬁhey purport to show that?
A. Do I agree that they purport to showkmhat?
0. That melatonin levels are lowered.

‘AL, In a study done by Wilson? I would have to

look at the study to tell you what they show.

Q. It says here, “"Have you reviewed the research

hy Wilson and others on melatonin?®
“Yes, I have reviewed that research. For example,
Lerchl, '91: Reiter, '90: Wilson, '81, '86 ‘88 and 99."

A. Yeas.

Q. Do you agree that that shows that E/MF exposure

lowers melatonin production?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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A. No.
Q. Do you agrée that it purports to show that?
A‘ Yes.
Q. Do you agree that melatonin reduétion iz a
cancer promoter?
A. No.
- Q. I understand now.
(Pauée.) |
Q, Are you fémiliar with the use of
electromagnetic fields to promote bone héaling?"
MR;’WATSON: Objection, Your Honor. ,Béy0nd the |
scope. He didn't testify in the area of --
JUDGE SMOLEN: Sustained. Go ahead.
BY MR. SUGARMAN: |
0. Are you testifying that'E/MF dées not éffect ——
and this is not a rhetorical guestion or an argumentaﬁive

question -~ are you intending ta testify that E/MF does

A. My testimony was that power frequency Fields do
not affect c¢ell proliferation. |

. Now, do vou know whether’they~affect cell

 A! No, I don't.
Q. Are you familiar with the use of E/MF in the

medical communlty to affect bene heallng9

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING GOMPANY © (717) 761-7150
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A. I am vaguely aware that there are devi¢es which
are ugsed to try to affect bone héaling.
Q.  And have you made any ingquiry to determine
whether they have any success?
A. Yes. Actually it is a very interesting area.
- Q. And what is the nature of the inguiry that you
made? T |

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I assume that these

questions are related to his teétimony about the impact

on cells as distinguished from the separéte‘fieidyéf bone |

 héa1ing;

JUDGE SMOLEN: Cell proliferation; I think.

MR. WATSON: If that is the case x’haVe no
objection as long as they‘are within that arena.

MR, SBUGARMAN:  Cell pfoliferation, ves.

SY MR. SUGARMAN: |

Q. Go ahead.

A. The question'had to with what my inguiry was?'

Q. Yes. | |

A.k‘I have read several papers in the area.

Q. Do you have any,réasoﬁ tb déubﬁ thét
électfomagﬁetic fields are succeséful in prbmoting cell
proliferation as a mééns of healing bones? |

A. I do.

Q. What is your reason for doubting it?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 761-7150
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A. Well, the rigorous test of a medical or
therapeutic modality often is a randomized trisl. And I

1ooked hafd for randomized trials in this area and only

~ one was started and it got to the point where 14 patients

were randomized, 14 patients with fractures had not

~healed for more than a year, which is a long time, were

randomized, 14 to receive the application cha’device
which was not turned on. So these patients were put to
bed with this device strapped on but it was not working.

and half of the patients were given the same treatment,

only the device was turned on. And}an equal number of

. fractures healed in both of those groups. So in the one

study that was initiated and the one preliminary report
that I read there was in fact no difference between those
tWo groups.

And because I was particularly curious about it,

' becaﬁse it is sort of intriguing, I coﬁldn‘t fird any

évidenée that when this was tested rigorously that at
least one dévice did any ngd whatsoever. |

Q. Is the device approved for use by the FDA?

‘As I don't know. I don't use themw I am hot an
orthone&ist‘ o

Q. Have you talked to’any ¢linicians who are using’
it?

A. No, I have not.
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Q. Do you consider clinical evidence to be a valid

‘bagis for forming conclusions about the gcientific

pradesses?
A. Clinical experimeﬁts have‘ta be evaluatéd{fér
their rigor just as any other scientific study does.
| Q. I didn‘t mean clinical stu&ies,‘i meant
¢linical results, clinical effects? |
A. ﬁliniéal anecdotes are virtualiy worthless.
Q. What was the study»that‘you reférred‘to that
indicated equivalent or‘camparabie,healing for contrbl
and treated patienis or individuals? | |

A. I beliefe Bassett was one of the authors but I

would have to get it out of my files for you. I don't

recall it.

Q. Do you agree that the Adey laboratory has

interpreted their data as having a relevance between E/ME |

and cancer?
Ao Which data are you ~=

MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Honor. I don't see

“how this witness could'possibly be an expert on hbw

someone who is not here in the c¢ourtroom today interprets

his own data. There is no way he could know that.

- MR. SUGARMAK: T don't mean in their heads. I mean
in the reports.

MR. WATSON: If he shows him a repbrtfaﬁd asks him,
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that would be a different gquestion.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I sustain the objection.

BY MR. SUGARMAN: | .

. Have you previously~testified, Specifiaaily in
a New Jersey Public Utility ﬂcmmisgion'hearing, that in
response to a question, "In reviewing the published work

by the Adey laboratory isn't it true that in

interpretting their data they suggest it has relevance to

cancer?”

“answer. In the discussion sections of the papers.

Do you recall that'quésticn and énswer?

A. Yes.

MR. QATSON: Could we havg the page and 1ina on
that?‘ ;

JUDGE SMQLEN; He has answered the guestion but, 
please, supp1Y the page and 1ine number of~thét.

MR . SBUGARMAN: The page?

JUDGE SMOLEN? ‘Yesé

MR. SUGARMAN: Here it is, page 52 and 53 of his
cross-examination in New Jersey. o .

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. And the next question was, "I take it from your

direct testimony it is fair to say that to the extent

that the OTA, Office of Technology Assessment, report

COMMONWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY ' (712} 761-7150
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Q‘fﬂl' . 1 ‘ agrees that their research may have a relationship with

2}  cancer, you disagree with the OTA report, right?™

[S- I
—
e

"Answer. With,some of,the aséessments/ofiﬁhe;

4 ﬁialagical significan¢e~0f‘theyresults frOm‘Adéy‘s lab,
 5 yes. I think it is not éritically aSSessed;5 ;/

6/ Do you still hold that opinion?

7 A. Yes.

8 Q. Now, the Adey studies were related to ODC

9?"1evéls, were they not?
10} A. There is one paper that I am familiar with on

1 ornithine decarboxylase level. Let s just‘make sure wWe

et

12 are talking about the same one. Wh. ¢h one are we talkimg-j

13§  about?

14 0. That one. T am not going t§ try to pronounce

’ 15 it. Are you’familiar‘with’that, right? |

16 A. I am familiar.with the paper in Cancer Research
17 which addregses cfnithine.decarbGXYlase levels, ves.

18 Q, “And that is the rasearch in which Adey and‘his

IBF' group purported to associate the impacts of E/MF with

20} cancer, is that not correct?
21f  A. 1I'm not sure about that.

;22» - 0. I thought you said that -- "Isn't it true that

in interpreting their data they suggest that;it has a
relevance to cancer?”

"Answer. In the discussion sections of the paper

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7180
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. 1 they do make those speculationg."
‘ , e ‘ | w
2§ A. That particular paper in their discussion

3}l section says that the data presented in the taper ~= that |
4} any connection between cancer causation and that data is

B entirely gpeculative. I believe it is phrased‘samething 

év[}  "’  6l 1like that.

?ﬁ ‘ Q. Now, is it true that in the New'Jeréey
éx}“~,; P  lv8‘~‘§roceediﬁg you were not asked to get into the'iniﬁiaticn‘

_Qv and prémoticn process? k |
| v'10§-v A. I don't remember.

ni | Q. I show you Mr. Watson‘é statement~at,pages 33
- ' 18 and 34} of the record, where it says, “Here we have a
%rfii’ ' 13 medical oncciégist testifying on the medical oncology and i
2f i ﬂf -_~f} '14 - the cellular‘biolagy;“.referfing'tn you. "Dr. Boutwell

15 was testifving solely limited to the question of cancer ‘"

L initiatidn ana promotian.proéeéses,’whigh is a separate
17 area. And he wagkhat é mediCal Qﬁcﬁlagist, He was a
13' regular oncologist. So while they may use the same .

- 1) study, we have the same situaticn’here.“

20 ' »~Aﬂd he goes ol to say, ﬁWe are no£ askin§ him“‘»4

S2ry he says, "You've have heard the same study menticned by

24 several difﬁerent people and you will probabiyfhear:a
23 numher df studies mentione& by several diﬁferéﬁt ﬁeéple,

. S | ,34§ but we are confining them to the area of exp,erii'se‘ that

25| they are in and what that study tells them only within

COMMONWEALTH RERPORTING COMPANY '(ﬂ 7) 761-7150
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; that area. We are not asking him,” that is reférring to

you, "to get into the initiation and prowmotion process. I

think you c¢an tell already we have not asked him that."

MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I object to this. fHe,is

‘entitled to cross-examination the witness about a prior

inconsistent statement, but nothing more. There is né
gtatement by the witness here.

JUDGE SMOLEN: I don't have a question yet.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

0. Do you remember in the Néw Jersey praceédihg
that you did not get into initiation and promotion?

MR. WATSON:  Objection, Your Honor. Irrelévant,
He‘is only'entitléd to ask him aboatka prior inconéistent'

JUDGE‘SMOLEN: TI‘m going to sustain,that;

BY MR. SUGARMAN: ’ |

Q. Iz it true that you are not an exhert in
ihitiation and promotion?

A. No.

Q. Are you an expert in initiation and promotion?
Or should I break it down separately?k |

A. I have an sexpert underStanding of the molecular

. events of the initiation and promotion of cancer.

Q. Did you indicate an unwillingness to testify in |

that area previously?
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A.  No.

MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Honor. Irrelevant.

JUDGE SMOLEN: He answered. |

You mean in this proceeding?

MR. SUGARMAN: No. Previously in’réspcnse to
Mr. watSQn's request.

JUDéE SMOLEN: 1In the Other case?

MR. SUGARMAN: Yes.

JUDGE SMOLEN: Sustained.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q.  You answered Ms. McClosgkey that vou didn't see

any indication 6f any need for more research in the
field, is that cofrect? Of E/MFs and cancer.

| A, My énsker sounded something like that but it
wagn't exactly that. |

Q. Could you tell us how I misstated it and

correct me?

AL 'I would have to rehear her guestions.

MR. WATSON: Objection, Your Homor. This is

repetitious.

JUDGE SMOLEN: It mav be repetitious of what

Ms,‘Mccloskey asked, but we have a differ@nt‘attorney‘

repregsenting a different client and I think he is allcwe&'

sdme latitude. So I will overrule.

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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Q. Is it your opiniankthat there ié no need for-
additional research relating to B/MF expdsure,in ¢ancer
within your field? . | |

A. Yes.

Q. Thét‘a what I thought. Okay.

And do you recognize Reiss, R-e-i-sg-s? I think vou
cite him in your direétx |

A. xsn‘t it R-e-e-g-e?

g. Qkay.

A Are we talking about the same Reese?

0. Yes, possibly so. His work of 1988. Yes,

' Reese, Jostes and Frazier, Exposure of Mammalian Cells to

60 hertz Magnetic or Electric Fields, cited at page 32 of |

your testimony.

‘ﬁ; Yes.

0. Do you agree that he recommends additional
reéearah be done?

A’; I don’tkrecall what was said in that regard in
that papef. |

Qs ;Ih the New dersey ﬁroeeeding you were quoted a
page of that report. Page 12 of vour tesﬁiméﬁy, "Phe
research fepresenta7part of a systeﬁatic‘study'hy his
1abaratory'tc detérmine mechanisms by which eléctfical or
magnetic fields interacted with cells and aellﬁlar

constituents.” You agreed that that was a correct

COMMONWEALTH REPOSTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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: . e 1) ‘statement.

i i MR. WATSON: Your Honor, I think he ought to show
3 him the statement if he is going to read from another
4l transcript. And there does not seem to be any prior
'v‘5 | inédnsistent stateﬁent anyway . o

8 JUDGE SMOLEN: It may be the groundwork for a prinf
ihconsistent statement.k k
£ I owy MR. SUGARMAN:

B : Q. Did you agree in New Jersey that Reese

0y recommended additional research cn'the possibility that a

11 low rate of DNA damage if linked to cell ¢Y¢1e;weuld not |

~‘l’ . 12} have been detected after a one hour exposure?
13 ' MR. WATSON: Objectioﬁ; Your Honor. There is prior
14 inconsgistent statement.

s JUDGE SMOLEN: Of this witness?

16 ) MR. WATSON: Of this witness.
o . - : ]
17 JUDGE SMOLEN: Sustained. }
¥
18 . MR. SUGARMAN: I will withdraw the question. I
|

1) don't have the Reese report. I think it is easier just

801 to withdraw the gquestion.

21 L BY MR. SUGARMAN:
B ; Q. You testified that not all genetic change

23 results in cancer at page seven of your testimony, lines

24l 15 to 25. How would you go about determining whether any

25 | particular genetic change causes cancer?

COMMONWEALTH REPOARTING GOMPANY {717) 761-7150
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~A. There are numerous experimental techniques to
ask those questions dépending on what genetic change YOH
are specifiecally referring to.
Q. What studies have been done to determine,

whether genetic¢ changss lead to ~- caused by E/MFs -~

lead to cancer?

A.' Well, as I have ottlined in my repdrt,,the
first guestions that have been asked,’or qgestions that
ha?e been asked focus on whether E/NMF can cause ganetic‘
chénge, and the answer to that‘is‘ccnclﬁgively no. The
gsecond questions that‘ﬁave been aske& are whether
exposing small animals'with short lifespans to E/MF
results in the formation of cancers, ana the answer to’
that question has also been no. So those are two kinds
éf experiments that can be done.

Q. That's it?

A. ‘Those are the main E/MF studies that I have
relied on, and that iz a wvery short summary~of‘what is
teferre& to iﬁkhefe.

Q. Now, is a ygenetic change the oniy way that an
agent cankcause cancer? | o |

A. The only way that cancer caa be caused is by

genetic ¢hange.

Q. Are changes it melatonin production genetic

changes?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A, No.

Q. Are changes in cell proliferation genetic

shanges?

A"v NO&

Q. S$o your conclusion is that changes in melatonin

and genetic changes -- changes in melatonin and éell
?r@lifératicnkcauldn’t cause cancer?
MR. WATSON: Asked and anéWered! Youf ﬁoncr.
MR. SUGARMAN: Okay. S |

BY MR. SUGARMAN:

Q. How do you explain the pesitiyé?finﬁinqs of the

epidemiological studies?

MR. WATSON: Ohjeetion,vYour,Honor;,'Beyﬁnd’the

SCODEe .

JUDGE SMOLEN: Sustained.
MR. SUGARMAN: No further guestions.
MR. WATSON: No guestions, Your Honor.

JUDGE SMOLEN: The witness is excused. ' Thank you‘

very much for appearing and testifying today.

{Witness excused.}

JUDGE SMOLEN: I didn't bring my calendar in, but

there is a date for the exchange of the testimony of your |

other witnesses.

MR. WATSON: Yes, Your Honor. And I believe we

also owe everybody here a report,cﬁ Qr“,Rﬁséﬁburg.  And,I,
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Q”‘Ii', g think we will need some calendars in order to talk about
24  that, the scheduling.
3 - - JUDGE SMOLEN: Let's take a break. We will go off

4l the record now and Giscuss the scheduling.

=14

(Recess.)

4 ; JUDGE SMOLEN: Back on record.

1

Our scheduling still stands, then. Rebuttal

8 testimony is due from the electric¢ company on December 5
on its remaining rebuttal witnesses. If there is any

160 problen with'any one of thHe witnesses then ﬁe will have a
g telephone conference and iron that éutyatkthat time.

: . . 12 : And the next set of hearings will be on December 16 |
kk 18 4 ’and 17 here commencing at 10:00 a.m. | |

14 Anything further?

15 {No audible response.)

Ceeher Rt

16¥ JUDGE SMOLEN: There is‘nayrespansé. Thé‘hearing"
17y is adjourned. Thank vou all very much for appearing

zé‘k today. |

2] (Whereupon, at 11:58 a.m., the hearing waé

201 adjourned, to be reconvened at~10:00 a.m., qn’Monday,k

21 Decenber 16, 1991, in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania;)'

3
51
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2 : I hereby certify, as the stenographic reporter, |
'SJ that the fcregcing prcceedings‘were taken “
4 ] stanégraphiaally by me and‘thereafter reduced to

54 typewriting by me or under ny directiqn} and‘that thié

6} transcript is a true and accurate record to the best of

7 my ability.
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